
 

For God so loved the world that He gave His only Son, so that everyone 
who believes in Him will not perish, but have eternal life. John 3: 16 
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2022 – RENEWING HOPE AND STRENGTHENING OUR COMMITMENT 
TO MARIST LIFE AND MISSION 
 

Dear Marists of Champagnat, Brothers and Lay, 

At the dawn of this new year, our hearts are filled with gratitude, hope and 
the desire to strengthen our commitment to Marist life and mission as we 
take some time aside to share the wondrous gifts which the Lord has 
graced us. 

This new year of 2022 comes from the Lord as a free and wondrous gift and 
blessing. As we begin the year, let us firstly take some time to express our gratitude and ap-
preciation for what the Lord, from whom all good comes, has given us individually and collec-
tively. I want to also express my sincere appreciation and thanks to each of you Marists of 
Champagnat who keep giving your lives and energies for the education and evangelisation of 
children and young people in the places where you live and work. Each of your unique contri-
butions does make a difference! 

As we begin 2022, we still find ourselves having to deal with the presence and impact of the 
Corona19 virus. Being close to the people we serve, we are very conscious of the social, 
economic and psychological effect this pandemic has had on the lives and well-being of peo-
ple. All of us know someone who has died due to the Corona19 virus. Our hearts have also 
been shaken by the heavy toll the virus has had on some families, especially those who have 
lost employment and the resultant downturn in our nations’ economies. 

The experience of living with this COVID19 pandemic may leave us feeling uncertain, frus-
trated, or living as if we are being tossed about in a storm that appears to give us no relief or 
sense of security. There may be for some a real sense of sinking beneath the waves or see-
ing little or no signs of light to point the way forward. As people of faith, as disciples of Jesus 
however, we can live with the assurance that God-is-with-us! Our Emmanuel, who knows and 
understands us intimately because He became One like us, continues to be lovingly present 
among us, offering his peace, healing, hope, mercy and forgiveness. He is our light patiently 
guiding us toward where we need to be. Illumined as we are by God’s Spirit, we can still give 
thanks with grateful hearts for being called to walk our journey of life and faith at this time, 
especially in the care we can show in the service of our sisters and brothers. 

“For us Christians, thanksgiving is at the heart of our faith and love, may the Holy Spirit make 
of everything we are and everything we do a “Eucharist” a thanksgiving to God and a gift of 
love to our brothers and sisters.” Pope Francis 

We, Marists of Champagnat, brothers and lay, have heard God’s call to follow Jesus and his 
Gospel, in Mary’s way, as we give our lives to be signs of joy, hope, fraternity and mercy in 
the service of the neediest. As Marists of Champagnat, we also form a global charismatic 
family of faith inspired by St. Marcellin Champagnat and Mary, Our Good Mother and sister-in
-faith.  
Conscious of this truly wonderful gift of Marist life and mission we have received, let us re-
commit ourselves to: 
 

Being authentic and faithful disciples of Jesus at the service of his Gospel. 

 Making a positive contribution to building a truly family spirit or ‘Home of Nazareth’ in our 
communities and places ministry. 

Message from Br. Norbert Mwila 

Page 2 MARIST BROTHERS NEWSLETTER 

Br. Norbert Mwila



Giving time to cultivate our interiority and personal relationship with God. 

 
Making real the experience of living evangelical fraternity among ourselves and with our 
colleagues and co-workers, being in solidarity with the poorest children and young people 
and finding ways to respond with boldness and creativity to emerging needs. 

 

 Revitalizing and making known the Marist charism, as a way of expressing the Marian 
face of the Church. 

 

Working collaboratively to promote and nurture Marist vocations, where the person  

being called is our focus. 

 
May God, who has called you by name, and who calls you to make Jesus known and 
loved, give you all the gifts and graces you need to live authentically as a dedicated and 
committed Marist, as you give yourself to the mission of the Church. 
 
Wishing you a grateful, hopeful, and prosperous 2022. 
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New Horizons Meeting of School Directors in Malawi-Nov 2021 
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New Horizons 

The School Directors in Malawi met 
to strategize on how to implement 
year 2 activities after evaluating year 
1. It was a wonderful workshop in-
deed.  



Official Launch and Inauguration of New Horizons in Zimbabwe 
 
On 2nd December last year Zimbabwe welcomed the New Horizons delegation, Bro. Mark 
Omede–New Horizon International Program Manager from Rome, Italy and Bro. Francis 
Jumbe–New Horizons Regional Co-ordinator Southern Africa from Malawi, Lilongwe. The 
main purpose of their visit was to launch the New Horizons program in Zimbabwe. Zimba-
bwe, warmly welcomed them and the launch took place at Nyanga High School Marist 
Brothers. They shared with clarity the main thrust and objectives of the project and how it 
will benefit the young people especially the underprivileged students. We are grateful to the 
visit and knowledge that was imparted on us following their visit. As a country we pledged 
to continue implementing the programmes as per New Horizons guidelines and help our 
young people especially in the areas of Child Safeguarding and best leadership practices. 
We were delighted to know that not only Zimbabwe, but our Province of Southern Africa 
was chosen to do pilot projects which will hopefully will be implemented by the Marist 
Brothers in other Provinces of our Institute at global level.  

 

From left: Bro. Leonard Brito, 
soon after welcoming Brother 
Mark Omede and Bro. Francis 
Jumbe on the far right at Rob-
ert Gabriel Mugabe Interna-
tional Airport in Harare, Zimba-
bwe.  
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Participants attending New Horizons Workshop at Marist 
Nyanga  
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The workshop was attended by the New Horizons launch was attended by the following schools: 



During the Horizons workshop the learners clearly cited some of the challenges they face in 
their respective schools such as: 

1. Walking long distance more than 10km to school. 

2. Lack of clean water for drinking. 

 3. Inadequate learning resources, such as essential textbooks,  computers, mobile phones 
for online lessons. 

4. Lack of proper boarding facilities resulting in using unsafe bush boarding facilities.  

5. Lack of knowledge about child safeguarding issues. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL NEWS ON CHILD SAFEGUARDING  

WEST AFRICA PROMOTED WORKSHOP ON SAFEGUARDING THE RIGHTS OF CHILDREN 
AND VULNERABLE ADULTS 
 
The Marist Province of West Africa organized a workshop on Safeguarding Children from the 
African perspective on the 10th of December 2021 at the Provincial House in Accra. The 
workshop was facilitated by Dr. Nora Nonterah. Thanks to the Provincial Commission, Broth-
ers from the other countries were able to follow the workshop via Zoom. 
 

In her presentation, Dr. Nora Nonterah identified and explained the various forms of abuse 
children suffer in Africa. She noted that some of the abuses are usually seen as taboo – 
hence the tendency to protect the relationship between the families and communities con-
cerned at the expense of the victim. To safeguard children, she encouraged that there is a 
need for sex education in our schools, policies for safeguarding children, training, openness, 
dialogue and above all cooperating with the local authority whenever there is an issue re-
garding child abuse. 
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Dr. Nonterah blamed some abuses on wrong theological interpretation of suffering which in most cases sup-
ported such acts. In her opinion, ‘Jesus’ suffering on the cross is to liberate us from operation and injustices, 
cruelty and pain. She added, ‘we must not suffer for God – He suffered with us; he suffers to liberate us’. She 
maintained that encouraging victims to unite their sufferings with the cross of Christ should not be entertained 
in anyway. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In her conclusion, she remarked that many people think that child abuse is not an issue in Africa considering 
our traditions and cultures. She called on participants to be advocates of child rights and to be at the forefront 
in protecting and safeguarding the rights of children. She encouraged the brothers above all to show good pas-
toral care towards the children who have been entrusted to them. Article extracted from: www.champagnat.org. 
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INTENTIONS OF POPE FRANCIS 

JANUARY 

For true human fraternity We pray for all those suffering from religious discrimination and persecution; may their 
own rights and dignity be recognized, which originate from being brothers and sisters in the human family. 
Amen 

FEBRUARY 

For religious sisters and consecrated women We pray for religious sisters and consecrated women; thanking 
them for their mission and their courage; may they continue to find new responses to the challenges of our 
times. Amen 

JANUARY 

01-01-1986 Sábado Valia 

07-01-1986 Raymond Mbao 

07-01-1993 Christopher Chagunda 

07-01-1998 Tobias Mzembe (nov.ad.2020) 

08-01-1977 Ebel Muteveri 

20-01-1963 Evaristus Kasambwe 

21-01-1995 Benson Taonele 

27-01-1994 Sydney Moyenda 

28-01-1962 Alexander Damalekani 

FEBRUARY 

03-02-1995 Cornelio Catumbela 

09-02-1979 Euclides Nangolo 

14-02-1991 Mugove Chibwenga 

15-02-1970 Frank Mwambucha 

16-02-1974 Felizardo Maceia 

19-02-1982 Richard Chidothi 

21-02-1935 Angel Mansoa 

21-02-1961 Ernesto Sánchez S.G. 

22-02-1932 Claude Audy 

28-02-1987 Moffat Phiri 
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The Holy Father, Pope Francis and our Superior General Br. Ernesto Sanchez FMS  

Message of the Holy Father to the Superior General during their recent meeting: “May the Good 
Mother be with you in this mission to make Jesus known and loved throughout humanity.” 

COMPLIMENTS OF THE SEASON FROM MIC 

Each year at MIC has its unique experiences. When it comes to liturgical animation, Marist community 
is considered as one of the biggest parishes within Nairobi, and yet ours is just a community chapel 
with dedicated community members helping others to pray well. Christmas preparation at MIC is taken 
seriously  from individuals to fraternities, and community at large. A good number of initiatives and 
creativities from Brothers are fully expressed. The decorations are always on point ushering every 
viewer or passerby into season’s mood. This year’s vigil mass attracted a number of worshippers ma-
jority of them being religious men and women within Karen. In the spirit of celebration, Brothers gath-
ered after mass in their respective fraternities to celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ. The following day, 
December 25th after Mass, the community met once again for lunch with some invited guests which 
include Br. Kasambwe among others. 

Welcoming the New Year 2022, community members gathered in the community recreation room for 
celebration. Brothers performed a number of activities to entertain the community before the crossover. 
It was a joyful moment and everyone was happy concluding the year 2021 and welcoming the New 
Year 2022. 

Unlike in other places, Christmas season at MIC is always a busy season with a number of activities. 
Brothers are always dedicated to ensure that the baby Jesus is accorded the deserved dignity and re-
spect as Saviour and King of the universe. May the birth of Jesus Christ bring light and happiness to all 
of us, and those we encounter especially the young people. Merry Christmas to you all and happy New 
Year 2022. 

 

Br. Henry Ngeli 



2ND JANUARY 2022-FOUNDATION DAY OF MARIST BROTHERS 

As we commemorate this special historic day the Editor-Br. Leonard Brito of our newsletter takes us briefly 
through our Marist history as it is clearly outlined in the archives and at www.champagnat.org. As we celebrate 
this day we step aside and thank God for the gift of St. Marcellin Champagnat, not only to the Marist Brothers 
but the entire Church. His vision and dream is still relevant in the 21st century and we are constantly invited to 
serve those most in need and under privileged. Today, we remember and pray for all the Brothers and lay Mar-
ists who are serving the institute in different places and different capacities making Jesus Christ known and 
loved.  

MARCELLIN CHAMPAGNAT  

Marcellin Champagnat, a Marist Priest, dreamed of a worldwide community devoted to making Jesus Christ 
known and loved among children and young people, especially the least favoured. Today, an international 
community of brothers and laypeople continues its dream.  

MARIST INSTITUTE 
 
When seeing children and young people without schooling and knowledge of their faith, Marcellin would say, 

“We need brothers!” Then, on January 2, 1817 he set in motion his plan for the Congregation of “the little 
brothers of Mary” with two young recruits, in La Valla, France.  

COMPACT ON EDUCATION 
 
As Marists of Champagnat, we are committed to the Global Compact on Education promoted and launched by 
Pope Francis to facilitate a renewed commitment to the education of children and young people in the formal 
classroom setting and in the family and the community. 

MARIST MISSION 
 
Disciples of Marcellin Champagnat, Brothers and Laypeople, together in mission, in the Church and in the 
world, among the young, especially the most neglected, we are sowers of the Good News, with a distinctive 
Marist style, in schools and in other pastoral and social ministries. We face the future with audacity and hope.  
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1817-2022 
205 YEARS OF SERVING YOUNG PEOPLE 

tel:1817
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WHERE WE ARE STATISTICS OF THE MARIST MISSION IN THE WORLD 
 
The Marist Brothers are in 79 countries on five continents. In Africa we serve in 21 countries as indicated 
according to the Provinces in the map below. 

 

Extract from: www. champagnat.org. as of 2nd January 2022 
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From left: Bros. Andrew, Nathan (Capchin) and James 
(from Malawi) after Christmas Mass at MIC.  

From left: Bros. James, Sydney and Andrew (from Malawi) 
during a Marist walk after New Year Mass.  

From left: Brs. Tererai Gijima, Fortune Chakasara, Ebel Muteveri, Emmanuel Mwanalirenji, Raphael 
Mariso, Leonard Brito, Bernard Chirombe, Gilbert Zenda, Nicholas Zvenyika, Mugove Chibengwa.  

Brothers in Zimbabwe gathered for Christmas at Marist Nyanga 
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CELEBRATION OF THE 2ND JANUARY 2022-MARIST FOUNDATION DAY 

In Mozambique... 

Every year, on January 2nd, we remember the beginning of the Marist Institute. Today we are a 

global family. In Mozambique, the Brothers celebrated this beautiful day in Bilene where the 

three communities namely: Matola, Manhiça and Bilene, joined together. It was a defining 

moment. The Brothers looked back at the beginning of the Marist Institute in 1817. Some 

Brothers were unable to be present for some reasons. The Brothers in attendance, were: António, 

Gerónimo, Felizardo, Dias, Viana and João Torcato. Some lay people were also present at the 

celebration. Brother João Torcato gave a speech about the Foundation of the Institute, the Marist 

presence in Mozambique and his experience as a Marist Brother.  

From left to right: Br João Torcato, Viana, Felizardo, niece to Br Felizardo, Br António, niece to 

Br Felizardo, Ms. Celia, Mr. Xavier, Gerónimo, Mr. Henriques - assistant director of the Marist 

secondary school in Bilene, and Br. Dias.  

——————————- 

Cada ano, no dia 2 de Janeiro, lembramos o início do Instituto Marista. Hoje somos uma 

família global. Em Moçambique, os Irmãos comemoraram este belo dia no Bilene onde se 

juntaram as três comunidades, Matola, Manhiça e Bilene. Foi um momento marcante. Os Irmãos 

fizeram uma retrospectiva sobre o início do Instituto Marista em 1817. Alguns Irmãos não 

puderam estar presentes por razões de grande relevância. Estiveram presentes os Irmãos: 

António, Gerónimo, Felizardo, Dias, Viana e João Torcato. Alguns leigos também estiveram 

presentes na celebração. Falando ao grupo reunido em Bilene, o Irmão João Torcato referiu-se à 

presença dos Irmãos espalhados pelo mundo e em Moçambique em particular.  

Da esquerda para a direito: Ir. João Torcato, Viana, Felizardo, sobrinhas do Ir. Felizardo 

entre o Ir. António, um casal, Gerónimo e Henriques adjunto do director da escola secundária 

marista de Bilene. 
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A GIFT SHARED IS A GIFT LONG REMEMBERED... CELEBRATING FOUNDATION DAY AT MIC 

Celebrating the Foundation Day on 2nd January in Bilene-Mozambique... 
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Today’s beautiful moments are tomorrows beautiful memories….Bro Leonard meets the Brothers in Observatory Community  

Br. Mario orients the new Province Secretary  

Brother Jude shares a light moment with Br. Leonard Brother Chris Zimmerman about to walk his dog 

Br. Vincent George cutting a cake on his birthday 
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SILVER JUBILEE CELEBRATION FOR BROTHERS LEONARD BRITO AND EMMANUEL MWANALIRENJI 

On the 18
th 

of December 2021, Brothers Leonard Brito and Emmanuel Mwanalirenji celebrated 25 years as 

Religious Brothers in the Institute of the Little Brothers of Mary (Marist Brothers). Indeed, it became a Decem-

ber to remember. The event took place at Marist Brothers Kutama College (Zimbabwe). Kutama College is 

within the Diocese of Chinhoyi, about 80 km from Harare the capital city of Zimbabwe. 

The friends and family members of Brother Emmanuel and Leonard attended the ceremony. The Provincial 

Superior of the Marist Province of Southern Africa (Brother Norbert Mwila) as well as the Marist Brothers of 

Zimbabwe witnessed the anniversary. However, due to COVID 19 restrictions, attendance was limited to not 

more than hundred people while social distancing, sanitization and wearing of masks was strictly observed.  

The Holy Mass was presided over by His Lordship, Reverend Tapuwa Mupandasekwa (The Bishop of 

Chinhoyi Diocese). During his homily, the Bishop commended Brother Leonard and Brother Emmanuel for con-

tinuing to say YES to their call to religious life. The Bishop said that religious life is a life of love and joy. The joy 

of religious life is infinite and cannot be likened to the joy drawn from the guitarist entertaining people because 

once the guitarist stops playing his guitar, the joy ceases whereas the joy of being a religious is immeasurable 

and endless. Bishop Mupandasekwa also encouraged the Brothers to keep alive the charism of our founder 

Saint Marcellin Champagnat. As teachers by profession, the Brothers were fortified to keep reflecting on what 

makes them unique and different from any other teacher. Concluding his homily, the Bishop acknowledged the 

noble works done by the Marist Brothers within the Diocese of Chinhoyi and across the world.  

In his speech, Brother Norbert Mwila (The Provincial Superior) expressed his gratitude to the parents of Broth-

ers Brito and Mwanalirenji for their generosity by offering their sons to the service of God and Humanity. Broth-

er Norbert also congratulated Brothers Brito and Mwanalirenji and encouraged them to remain faithful to their 

call as apostles of the youth.  

The presentation of gifts to our two Brothers celebrating their Silver Jubilee preceded 

the eucharistic celebration. After presentation of gifts, people gathered around the 

same table to share food and drinks. The people departed Kutama College around 4 

pm. Brother Leonard Brito is currently working as the Superior of Nyanga Community 

and Provincial Secretary for Southern Africa Province. Brother Emmanuel Mwanali-

renji is working in Malawi as the Novice Director. 

By Bro. Mugove Chibengwa   

 
Br. Mugove 
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Left: Br. Emmanuel and Br. Leonard receiving candles from the Provincial Superior Br. Norbert Mwila  

Left Brs. Tererai, Mugove, Norbert, Leonard, Em-
manuel, Fortune and Gilbert after the Mass.  

Bishop Raymond Mupandasekwa and Br. Leonard 

Bishop Mupandasekwa and Br. Emmanuel Br. Leonard, Br. Norbert and Br. Emmanuel  Br. R. Mariso 

During and after Mass of the Silver Jubilee 
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RETIREMENT OF MR. CLEMENT NYAMANDWE AS HEAD OF NYANGA HIGH 
SCHOOL MARIST BROTHERS 

FAREWELL MR. CLEMENT NYAMANDWE AND WELCOME MR. ERNEST CHOGA 

Mr. Nyamandwe retired from the Ministry of Education and Public Service towards the 
end of December 2021, after serving for 21 years at Marist Brothers Nyanga High School 
as a teacher and later as a Head teacher. We wish him a happy and restful retirement 
and thank him for his services at school.  

 

 

Outgoing Head Mr. Clement Nyamandwe Left: Incoming Head Mr. E Choga, Provincial Councillor 
Zimbabwe: Bro. Ebel Muteveri and Br. Leonard Brito  

 

Kutama Community-Left: Br. Nicholas 
Zvenyika, Br. Mariso and Fr. Chamu 
Nyamande (Chaplain) Ndalatando Community– Left: Br. Ebel Muteveri during 

his visit to Angola with Bro. Francisco José Richa soon after 
harvesting a truck load of cassava from the farm.  
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FACELIFT FOR OUR LADY OF MULUNGUSHI POSTULANCY HOUSE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Lady of Mulungushi Postulancy house went through various transitions first as Pos-
tulancy House, then became a Novitiate House, then back to Postulancy House and lat-
er Aspirancy House. It has been the cradle for many Zambian Brothers.  The house had 
lived the test of time and needed a facelift. We thank the Province for providing the 
coins.  

By Br. Patrick Bwalya 

 

Before Before  

After  After 
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INTERNATIONAL NEWS RELIGIOUS PROFESSION 
 
FINAL PROFESSION OF BR. LAWRENCE DOE WONIPOKUEH IN LIBERIA ON 2021-12-22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Br. Lawrence Doe Wonipokuen, from the Marist Province of West Africa, on 18 December, celebrated 
the Perpetual Profession as Marist Brother. Brother Cyprian Gandeebo, Provincial, received his vows. 
The event which took place at the St Francis Parish, Pleebo in the Cape Palmas Diocese, Liberia, was 
attended by many Chrisitans. The mass was led by Most Rev. Andrew J. Karnley, the local ordinary. 
 
Extract from: https://champagnat.org/en/final-profession-of-br-lawrence-doe-wonipokueh/ 

 

DIPLOMA IN REGIOUS STUDIES (DRS) GRADUATION AT MIC 2021 
 
If Father Champagnat wanted his Brothers to be only teachers of secular subjects, he would not have 
thought of founding a Congregation, and if he wanted his followers to be just Catechists, he would have 
just sent them to catechist schools and acquire the knowledge. Being a Marist Brother is more than be-
ing a teacher or Catechist because our way of do-
ing things is beyond ordinary. Our aim is not just to 
deliver the contents to the young people but the 
way we do it make us unique. With the view to ac-
complish the holistic education, Brothers in MIC 
undertake a diploma programme in Religious stud-
ies apart from their Bachelor Degree programme.  
Early December last year, the following Brothers 
Kasombo Muchima Tal, Gabriel Joao Manuel 
(Angolans), Kafatsa Anderson, Gzambo Dominic, 
Joseph Peter Kondwerani (Malawians), and Ngeli 
Henry (Zambian) from the Marist Province of 
Southern Africa were among the 18 graduates.  
The graduates are very grateful to God for His 
blessings upon them throughout their life journey. 
We are indeed grateful to the following: the Provincial Br. Norbert Mwila and his Council, the formation 
team at MIC and in a special way to Brothers Nicholas Banda and Daniel Banda for their support and 
encouragements and to all the Brothers from the Marist Province of Southern Africa for encouraging us 
to work hard. May God bless you all. 
 

By Ngeli Henry 
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.  

FINAL PROFESSION OF BROTHER QUINTAS JOSÉ CAPINGANA  
 

On the 8th January 2022, we had the final profession of Bro Quintas José Capingana. It was colourful cele-
bration and it was held at the local parish in Luanda. It was presided by Archbishop of Luanda Dom Filomeno 
Vieira Dias. Bro Ebel Muteveri, on behalf of the Superior General Bro Ernesto Sanchez, accepted Quintas' 
vows. The ceremony was attended by all the Marist Brothers in Angola, family members and friends of Broth-
er Quintas and representatives of all the three Marist schools.  By Bro. Euclides Nangolo  

 

Left: Bros. Ebel, Quintas and Euclides Nangolo 
Provincial Councillor for Angola  

Bro. Quintas being congratulated soon 
after making his final profession 
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APPRECIATION  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who contributed towards the production of this 
Newsletter. Our aim is to keep producing best quality newsletter for all our readers. We greatly value 
your support and contribution. Thank you for sharing through the Marist Brothers Newsletter your experi-
ences, successes and new developments from where ever you are. It is always a source of joy to recon-
nect and hear what is happening within our Province and beyond our Province. It’s you who makes our 
newsletter great. Well done.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s continue journeying together as Marists of Champagnat in 2022. We wish you all 
many God’s blessings in the year ahead.  

 

Marist Brothers Newsletter Editor 

Bro. Leonard Brito 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 


